
TEWIN MEMORIAL HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
Minutes of Meeting held Wednesday, 19th September 2018 
7.30pm in the Kimberley Room
Present
Keith St Pier (Chairman)
Geoff Whitbourn (Treasurer)
Todd Canton
Linda Crawford

Pat Fulford

Jim Hall
John Ling
Ben Roberts
Jean Canton (Secretary)
1. Apologies

David Laming, Doreen Lloyd, David Kempson.
2. 
Minutes of Previous Meetings
 
Minutes of Meeting held on 15th August 2018:-


Proposed Todd Canton, Seconded Jim Hall
3. 
Group Reports
    
Under Fives


Nothing to report.

Brownies and Rainbows
    
Nothing to report.
    
Parish Council
    
Nothing to report.

Friends of Tewin


BR and JH advised the Committee of future plans, as follows:


Thursday, 20th December:    
Carols around the Christmas Tree on Lower Green

Wednesday, 13th February:   
Seniors Citizens Lunch


Tuesday, 19th February:   
AGM 
 
THACS

JH reported that the Autumn Show and Craft Fair had been very successful.

Screen on the Green

KSP advised that the first film of the new season – ‘Breakfast at Tiffany’s’ - had been well attended and enjoyed.  Next month a Turkish film will be shown.
4. 
Sub Committee Reports 
    
Fabric

KSP advised that he and JH will be stripping out the St Andrew’s Room, which will eventually be repainted using the same colour scheme as that used in the Kimberly Room, following which it was planned to stack the Hall’s chairs in the room.  

KSP/JH




The Committee agreed that the kitchen facilities in the St Andrew’s Room were no longer needed so KSP and JH would remove them to make better use of the space.
   

If an essential need for a regularly used kitchen arose at some point in the future, the facilities could be rebuilt against the stage wall.




KSP/JH

In addition, KSP reported that two Pilates classes were planned in the Parish Room after Christmas.  They would need to hang their mats on the walls.


KSP/JH

Health & Safety

Nothing to report.


Decorating

See St Andrew’s Room above.




    

Fund Raising and Publicity

Tent/Gazebo

TC advised that he had purchased a tent at a cost of £309 and had spent a further £49 on extras.  He also informed the meeting that Herts Wildlife Trust had requested the use of one of the Hall’s tents on Upper Green the day after the Tewin Jumble Sale, i.e. 7th October.  TC would be in attendance during its erection but the Trust would have to provide the manpower.  No charge would be made for this hire but the Trust would be liable for any damage.


The Committee agreed to the loan of the tent to HMWT.




TC

Jumble Sale


It was reported that the ‘Jumblers’ Get-together earlier in the month was successful and had been well attended.


Security Cameras


A villager had recently raised the possibility of installing imitation security cameras in the Memorial Hall.  After a discussion it was agreed that this was not necessary.
 
Insurance
   
GW had received renewal details but needed to make further enquiries from the Insurance company.  It was also necessary to establish whether the current insurance cover would allow for future possibilities, such as rebuilding, and how this would affect the premium.












GW

Discussion was also held about the Hall’s responsibility for children and the fact that if they were being supervised by Hirers, the Hall had no responsibility for them and the onus was on the Hirer.  GW advised that the Hall’s insurance currently allows us to pass insurance down to our Hirers, although at the moment the Hall’s terms state that Hirers are responsible for their own insurance.  We need to confirm what our future policy is going to be.  


GW will provide a summary of what is involved.





GW

Terms and Conditions
   
Nothing to report.
5.
Treasurer’s Report

GW gave full details of the funds at his disposal in the Current Account and in the Savings Account, as well as the unallocated funds.






Trustees Meeting

KSP reported that the Trustees had now met and Paul Hagger had been elected as Chairman of the Board of Trustees.  A Charity Account with Hargreaves Lansdown was in the process of being opened and the Hall was also in the process of obtaining a Legal Entity Identifier, which all charities now require before they can invest.  The two nominated Trustees, ie. KSP and DK, will be nominating two Investment Trusts in which Hargreaves Lansdown will invest on our behalf.  The next meeting of the Trustees will be held shortly after the Hall AGM in April 2019.  






KSP/DK
6. 
Supporters Club    





Supporters Club
 

A fun chance to win one of four cash prizes every month, while supporting the Memorial Hall. 
 

Monthly subscription £1. Half the income is distributed as prizes.
 

With a membership just under 250, the top prize is currently worth over £50 each month.
 

The Supporter's Club page on the Hall's website gives more information about the club, and details of how to join.
https://www.tewinvillagehall.co.uk/supporters-club/
 

Details of winners are published each month in the Tewin Magazine and displayed in Tewin Stores and the Memorial Hall.
 

7. 
Rentals

Kick-Boxing had paid in advance – proposed hire for 11 weeks.  Pilates due to re-start after Christmas.  


It was necessary to monitor use of the Parish Room to ensure availability for others.   












KSP







Noise Complaint

Nothing further to report.
8.
Asset Register, Time Line and Archive

Nothing to report.
9.
Any Other Business

There was no other business to report.
10. 
Date of Next Meeting:
     
To be held on Wednesday, 17th October, at 7.30pm in the Kimberley Room.


